
The general quantum model for bio-systems leads to a
model for bio-control which applies to a very wide variety of
hard-to-understand bio-chemical phenomena such as molecular 
recognition
mechanisms, water memory, and homeopathy and leads to a 
generalization of
genetic code explaining the mystery of introns. The same model 
generalizes
to a model of paranormal phenomena such as psychokinesis, remote 
sensing,
remote healing, telepathy, communications with deceased, and 
instrumental
transcommunications. The basic difference  is that magnetic body 
receives
information and controls \blockquote{foreign} biological (or even 
magnetic)  body or
\blockquote{dead} matter system.

The basic notions of the model are magnetic body as an intentional 
agent
controlling biological body and receiving data from living body or 
even
\blockquote{dead} matter system with massless extremals (MEs) 
mediating these
communications,  zero energy ontology and the related notion of 
causal
diamond (CD) serving as an imbedding space correlate of self and
assigning to elementary particles  fundamental macroscopic time and 
length
scales as those of CD, the hierarchy of Planck constants making 
possible
macroscopic quantum phases and zoom-ups of quantum systems, and the 
vision
about living matter as something residing in the intersection of 
real and
p-adic worlds and the closely related notion of negentropic 
entanglement
crucial for the functioning of living matter and conscious 
intelligence in
TGD Universe.

Negentropic entanglement, which can be both space-like and time-like 
in
zero energy ontology, makes possible quantum superposition of
macroscopically different configurations of the target system 
correlated
with the states of operator  system. The operator should be able to 
achieve
the negentropic entanglement and intentionally increase the 
amplitude of
the desired outcome in this superposition.    Negentropic 
entanglement need



not involve binding energy and I have proposed this as a deeper 
level
explanation for the  nebulous notion of high energy phosphate bond 
crucial
for metabolism in living matter.  Quite generally,  negentropic
entanglement would make possible for the operator to transfer 
metabolic
energy and momentum  to  the target. The hierarchy of values of 
Planck
constant would make possible this process in long time  and length 
scales.

\begin{enumerate}

\item Magnetic mirrors (ME-magnetic flux tube pairs) connecting the 
sender
and receiver make possible a universal mechanism for the transfer of 
intent
and action. The pair of flux tubes  forms a kind of sensory-motor 
loop. In
biology the fundamental realization could be by a pair of flux 
sheets going
through the strands of DNA with passive strand sending sensory data 
to the
magnetic body and active strand receiving control commands leading 
to
various forms of gene expresion. MEs are ideal for the transfer of 
both
classical information and momentum.

\item p-Adic MEs represent the transfer of a mere intent and real 
MEs
represent a transfer of action. p-Adic ME can be transformed to real 
ME
either by receiver or some higher level magnetic  self. This makes 
sense
only in the intersection of real and p-adic worlds.

\item The transfer of intent gives rise to mechanism  of remote 
interaction
which can act both endo- and exogenously.  Magnetic mirrors 
characterized
by their fundamental frequencies make possible bridges between 
sender and
receiver (say healer and healee)  and allow a resonant interaction 
in which
healer can initiate various control commands  acting as 4-
dimensional
templates represented as holograms. Also smaller MEs can be send 
along the
MEs  serving as bridges (this is  like throwing balls with light
velocity!).



\item The  ME-magnetic flux tube pair connecting sender and receiver 
can
act as a reference wave  which can initiate an  arbitrarily complex
hologram representing biological program. Sender has the ability to
generate and amplify the frequencies which induce holograms 
representing
the control commands. In particular, in living matter sender can 
initiate
complex biological programs without knowing anything about their
functioning.

\end{enumerate}

One can distinguish between psychokinesis applied to living matter 
and
\blockquote{dead} matter.

\begin{enumerate} \item When the target consists of living matter 
the
mechanisms would be same as in communications between magnetic and
biological bodies making possible bio-control of biological body by
magnetic body and  the receival of sensory input from biological 
body by
magnetic body. Hypnosis would be one example of this kind of 
interaction.
\item Remote mental interactions in the case \blockquote{dead}  
could  use simpler
variants of  the fundamental mechanisms utilized in living matter.   
For
instance, zero energy ontology assigns with the CD of electron and 
quarks
time scales .1 s and 1 ms    defining fundamental biorhythms.  The 
CD
assignable to elementary particles     could be involved also  with
psychokinesis. Negentropic entanglement could be  essential for the
transfer of metabolic energy  (say in simple psychokinesis moving an
object) and for control actions -say in  intentional change of 
sequences of
binary digits produced by random number generator. Target system 
would not
be completely \blockquote{dead}. Thermodynamical  restrictions favor 
large values of
Planck constant. \end{enumerate}

The basic problem in many remote mental interactions such as the
intentional effect on random number generator is  \blockquote{Who 
knows how?}.  How
the mere intent can be transformed to action without any knowledge 
about
the details of the action?  The attempt to understand how  neuro-
feedback
affect the behavior of single neuron leads to the same question.



\begin{enumerate}

\item Magnetic mirrors make possible also  feedback and this 
feedback could
make possible learning. For instance, in psychokinesis (especially 
so in
micro PK), this learning  would be crucial and analogous to that 
what
occurs when we learn to drive a car. In healing this kind of 
feedback might
help to find the healing frequency by trial and error.

\item  It is quite possible that also multibrained and -bodied 
higher level
colletive  selves actively participate in the process as a third 
party such
that the remote mental interactions would act as a relay states.  I 
have
suggested similar explanation for Sheldrake's findings about 
learning at
the lelel of species and Tiller's findings about  the 
\blockquote{transfer of intent}.
This could make possible coherent amplification effects (TEM, prayer
groups) and  could make available information resources of all 
brains
involved with the group. This could for instance  explain the 
ability of a
remote viewer to see an object on basis of data  which need not have 
any
meaning for her.

\item A fast amplitude modulation of alpha waves introducing higher
harmonics to the carrier wave  is a good candidate for mediating
communication between brains and higher level multibrained selves.
Mesoscopic \blockquote{features} in brain involve precisely  this  
kind of amplitude
modulation and might represent just this kind of messages. 
Interestingly,
also speech is produced by a fast amplitude modulation of 10 Hz 
basic
vibration frequency of speech organs (assignable to electron CD as a
fundamental frequency) and kHz  (quarks) frequency is a  special 
frequency
from the point of view of hearing. \end{enumerate} %\end{abstract}


